North Humberside Motor Club Ltd NEWSLETTER FEBRUARY 2022



Welcome to our new newsletter. Hopefully this is a temporary publication. With the loss of Gavin Heseltine, we have no access to the publishing software he used. So this effort at a Newsletter is being written by John and Robert Newlove., until we get something better.



The club is devastated at the loss of Gavin, nearly 140 attended the funeral, most of them club members, with online donations and the collection at the funeral, over £1000 was raised for the British Heart Foundation.

A favourite memory of mine, is Gavin's clothes line results system. Before we had computers, we held a Yorkshire League Autotest on Sutton Fields. Gav devised a system where the timecards were hung in order on a clothes line as they came in, then you had the winner at one end, and you just counted the number of cards in front of your card to workout how you where doing, **SIMPLES!**

YOUR CLUB NEEDS



We desperately need a magazine editor, if you have an interest in desk top Publishing, and fancy helping out, contact Robert Newlove gin@btinternet.com.

CLUB MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS NOW DUE

We prefer for your club membership and payment to be done online and payment by Bank Transfer. But you can still do it by cheque if necessary and post to Dennis Robinson

53 West Ella Road Kirk Ella Hull HU10 7QL

MARSHALS REQUIRED

East Riding Stages Rally Weekend of 26/27 February

Organised by Beverley Motor Club and based at Bishop Burton College. They are running 4 stages which will be used twice on public roads

CLUB RALLY CHAMPIONSHIP RESULTS 2021

DRIVERS Co -DRIVERS

1ST O/A ROB BROOK 1ST O/A TOM HUTCHINGS

2ND O/A KEN STURDY 2ND O/A EAMONN BOYLE

3RD O/A STUART McLAREN 3RD O/A ROB BROOK

Club Rally Championship

Gail Newlove has volunteered to be the Rally Championship Co-ordinator. Members will have to claim points, by using the form available on the club website, she will not search for results as Gavin did. The championship rules are also on the Website. Any problems contact Gail

01377270888

nhmc.secretary@btinternet.com

NHMC Warcop Stages Rally

The club has decided to cancel the 2022
Warcop Stages Rally. This is due to Gavin's
Death and unavailability of some key staff
Full statement on the club website

CLUB EVENTS DATES FOR 2022

13th March Maple Garage Autotest

19th June John Overend Memorial Stages

10th July Caves Classic

21st August SOD Classic Run

20th November Cadwell Stages

MARSHALS 'NEWS

Marshals Championship

John Newlove has difficulty keeping tabs on who does what with electronic signing on etc, so everyone needs to claim their points. You can inform John that you have been on a event, by using the claim form on the club's website, or by E Mail to-john.newlove@btinternet.com, by telephone 01904 608524, or in person.



Riponian Rally

Thanks to everyone who turned out to help on Cropton, we had a good team both setting up and taking down. I signed on over 80 marshals, weather was rather challenging but hope everyone enjoyed the first outing of 2022. (Ken Sturdy at Cropton Start)

MARSHALS REQUIRED

Autotest 13th March Maple Garage Sproatley

Trackrod Motor Club Lookout Stags 10th April Melbourne Airfield The first of three single venues on Melbourne. Lots of help required.

Border Motor Club Cadwell Park 3rd April Alan Healy Memorial Stages Rally